
L-004-001

The project agrees that public transit would continue to be an important

component of transportation in the project corridor.  Several components

of the project would be supportive of transit; these include transit speed

and reliability improvements that will be available during and after project

construction.  In the south area, there would be a bus-only lane in the

northbound SR 99 off-ramp.  In the north area bus-only lanes would be

provided on Aurora Avenue that will support transit operations in the

South Lake Union area. 

 

L-004-002

The Final EIS Chapter 6 and Appendix C, Transportation Discipline

Report (Chapter 6 Construction Effects and Mitigation) identify elements

to minimize traffic effects during construction. The mitigation elements

are intended to address construction-related effects associated with the

project. The project looks forward to working with King County Metro on

implementation and monitoring of mitigation elements relating to public

transit.

Currently WSDOT is providing funding for King County on the S. Holgate

Street to S. King Street Viaduct Replacement Project to provide

additional transit service hours to help mitigate the effects of

construction. This program is ongoing and regularly monitored to

evaluate its effectiveness. For the Alaskan Way Viaduct Replacement

Project, WSDOT will continue to evaluate the need for increased bus

service in the West Seattle, Ballard, Uptown, and Aurora Avenue

corridors during the initial portions of the construction period, as well as a

bus travel time monitoring system. WSDOT recognizes the funding

anticipated in the agreement has not been realized, and that the recent

economic downturn has reduced other funding sources King County

currently relies on for providing transit service throughout King County.
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L-004-003

Chapter 5 of the Transportation Discipline Report, Appendix C of the

Final EIS describes traffic features in the project corridor.  In the north

portal area, these descriptions include the transit lanes on Aurora

Avenue connecting to Wall Street and Third Avenue.

At the south portal, location of transit pathways connecting the SR 99 off-

ramp with the Third Avenue transit corridor and Alaskan Way are not

included in the project components. This pathway would best be

determined by King County Metro with consideration given to the

planning that will be carried out by the City of Seattle for the central

waterfront.

For the north portal, Appendix C of the Final EIS includes a description

of the transit lanes on Aurora Avenue between Harrison Street and

Denny Way.  During construction, transit operations would be maintained

on Aurora Avenue; although, as indicated in the Final EIS, some delays

would likely be incurred.

 

L-004-004

A detailed tolling analysis has been conducted for all alternatives and is

described in this Final EIS.  Please refer to Appendix C, Transportation

Discipline Report, for additional detailed analysis of tolling impacts to

transportation elements.
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L-004-005

Thank you for your comment. WSDOT, with cooperation from the City of

Seattle, the Port of Seattle, and King County, will establish a Tolling

Advisory Committee to provide strategies for minimizing diversion

impacts. We look forward to working with King County DOT on tolling

implementation.
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